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THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WILL HOLD A WORK SESSION IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM OF THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON MONDAY, APRIL 4, 2011 AT 7:30 P.M.

Present: Mr. Coffey, Mr. Caesar, Mr. Price, Mr. McLaughlin, Mrs. Benedetti, Mr. Gonder, Mr. Messer, Mr. Zurschmiede and Mr. Gahan.

Also Present: Matt Lorch, Shane Gibson, Kay Garry and Marcey Wisman

Mr. Gahan called the budget hearing to order at 6:40 p.m. and asked Mr. Gibson to address the council.

Mr. Gibson reviewed the budget packet that he presented to the council. Said packet is on file with the City Clerk’s office.

Mrs. Benedetti asked when there would be an ordinance for them to appropriate the $1.5M that was transferred from the sewer fund.

Mr. Gibson stated that they could do that at the next meeting if the council is ready to make that appropriation.

Mr. Gahan stated that he thought they were waiting on Mr. Malyzs to see if there was more money in the TIFs that could be transferred.

Mr. Gonder asked how much the Circuit Breaker will affect the budget.

Mr. Gibson stated that he has not had a chance to work that number up.

Mrs. Garry informed the council that she would have time to advertise the ordinance for the appropriation 

Mr. Gahan pointed out in the minutes from their last meeting that he would look to see if there is other monies in TIF that can be transferred.

Mr. Caesar stated that if there is other money that can be transferred he would rather do it all at one time. He thought that it would be best to wait until the second meeting in May.
Mr. Zurschmiede asked if there was a date that they had to have this completed by.

Mrs. Garry stated that they had until the end of the year, but it would be best to do it sooner than later so that the department heads know what their actual budget is to work with this year.

Mr. Coffey asked if they could get a break down of the financials for each TIF area.

Mr. Gibson stated that he would have to get those from Cyndi Krauss and he would try to get that to them by the end of the week. He went back to the budget packet that he presented to them and discussed the Fire Department budget.

Mr. Caesar asked if they could make the HSA mandatory.
Mr. Gibson stated that they could for the non-union employees, but not the union employees.

Mrs. Garry stated that she has gone through the individual department’s budgets for the first three months, and informed them that at this time they should have only spent 25.5%, and she reviewed those budgets. 
Chief Juliot informed them that they had applied for a Federal Grant in order to hire new people, but in light of the budget shortfalls they are trying to get a waive so that they can use it to retain employees.
There was a lengthy discussion regarding the grant money and the terms and conditions of getting the money. 

ADJOURN:

There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 9:01 p.m. 

_____________________________


_____________________________

Jeff Gahan, President 




Marcey Wisman, City Clerk
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